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The facts surrounding this rulemaking do not constitute an emergency.

The Proposal and Motion for Emergency Rulemaking (Proposal) provides that the “emergency” is because
the emissions of fugitive particulate matter and runoff from coke and coal piles constitute “violations of the
Act and Board regufations”. The violation of the Act and Board regulations may, at best, call for increased
compliance monitoring but does not constitute an “emergency” or even the requirement of further
regulation.

The Proposal cites complaints from a bulk terminal in Cook County as evidence of a threat to the public
interest, safety or welfare. However, IEPA Director Lisa Bonnett noted in the Governor’s press conference
on the emergency rule that “[yJou have seen a lot of historical waste being removed from these sites and
you are seeing good actions from those” indicating no such “emergency” exists.

The Governor later stated that the threat was not the Cook County operator but his concern was that the
facilities would “just move from Chicago to another part of lllinois”. Clearly the possibility that there could
be violators in the future is not an “emergency” that would authorize the agency to circumvent the
regulatory requirements of passing new rules.

This proposed emergency rulemaking will serve to circumvent the regulatory process and avoid the
requirements necessary to enact a rule without cause.

Despite the fact that petroieum coke and coal have been safely stored and transported throughout the
state for decades, the IEPA now alleges, without support, that the threat to public welfare is so great it will
not even allow the 14 day response period, thus forcing employers to respond to the Proposal in only one
and a half business days after its filing. Additionally, by declaring this emergency rule, the IEPA can force
employers to comply with the rule without the economic impact of the rule being reviewed. This is not
how the regulatory process should work.

This action is bad policy and sets a precedent for future attempts to abuse the emergency rule making
process.

The Board has a very limited history of allowing emergency rules and has generally only approved them
when a temporary gap in laws needed to be filled or as a result of a natural disaster such as the 1993
floods. However, if this rule is allowed, the precedent of allowing emergency rules based on conclusory
statements and limited facts would be far reaching. Almost any allegation of harm could be determined to
meet the requirement of an emergency rule requiring compliance with rules that have not been shown to
provide a benefit commensurate with the costs of compliance. Certainly these uncertain conditions do not
produce a business climate that would promote investment. Additionally, an improperly passed emergency
rule challenged in court could leave taxpayers at risk for expenses associated with such litigation.

We therefore ask the Board to deny the IEPA’s request and ask them to work within the rulemaking process
in order to ensure all those affected are ailowed the opportunity to be heard and all required rulemaking
requirements are met.

Thank you,
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Keith Haley
Senior Vice President Midwest Operations
Peabody Energy Americas





